
 
                                                                                                                   

                                                            KEITH W. DAVIS 
         ATTORNEY AT LAW                                                           

               Board Certified in City, County and Local Government Law 

 

 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO:   Mayor Brennan, Vice Mayor Arena, Council Members D’Ambra, Okun and  
  Paterno 
CC:  Manager Couzzo, Clerk McWilliams 
FROM: Attorney Davis 
DATE:  November 20, 2015 
 
RE:  Agenda Item – Second Reading of Ordinance 24-15; Boat Screening Code 

 
The following describes in detail the above referenced agenda item: 
 
As directed at First Reading of this ordinance, I have eliminated the eight (8) foot gate 
option; I have clarified that hedge material can be used as a screening device; and I have 
prohibited chain link from being considered a screening device under any circumstances. 
 
In addition, based on a drive through the Village with Code Compliance Officer Petrick, as 
well as discussions with him and the Village Manager, I have added an additional 
requirement that boats on trailers stored in the residential zones be no longer than 30 feet 
and no taller than 10 feet – excluding such things as “T-tops”, antennas and outriggers.  
This additional language would address the situation that currently exists at the North 
entrance to the country club.  Note that similar boat size restrictions can be found in other 
“boating community” codes. 


